
VOICE IN THE WILDERNESS 
Stories from the Pine Ridge Indian Reservation 

 
“They shall mount up with wings as eagles; they shall run and not be weary; they 

shall walk and not faint.”  Isaiah 40:31  
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   Happy New Year !!! 

We are excited about what the Lord has done through us and with 
us in 2011. We thank all of you for your blessed giving and 
prayers. We are amazed at the progress and the love that has 
been poured out at the Dream Center . We pray that you and your 
family be in health and prosper for the Gospel this New Year! We 
are committed to pray this year for each of our partners daily. All of 
our labors is because of your faithfulness to the vision and call on 
your life. Thank you! 
We love you and even if we haven’t met face to face, we know 
your names, your spirit of giving and your hearts as you are in our 
hearts daily. The longsuffering to see all of these amazing works of 
our Lord come to pass. He only asks for Faith, and Steadfastness 
so He can move!!! Well, actually He wants your life lived for HIM!! 
May all that is good come to you ! God is for you, He is with you 
and He loves you more than will ever be known on earth. He is in 
you! This new season that is upon us  we pray you will stay the 
course as God moves on these reservations with new hope and 
new beginnings for the native children we serve.  
 
2011 saw for the first time our new building filled to capacity. At 
one point we had 200 people outside waiting to get in because we 
were so full. Our Saturday evenings kids church has seen as many 
as 54 at a time. We have moved the children’s church into the 
main sanctuary and are blessed to have Pastor Julie Weller to join 
our staff. She comes with years of teaching children about our 
Lord and Savior. At Christmas she coordinated puppet shows and 
skits. It was wonderful!  
WAEM gave food and life essentials to over 1354 native families in 
2011! Numerous kids clubs, spring and summer teams that helped 
to complete the new building was a joy! A basketball court went in 
for the youth this past summer as well as many other construction 
projects completed. WAEM served over 1800 lunches to the chil-
dren in the communities over the summer months, as well as 
weekly BBQ’s that fed hundreds of family’s. 
The Gospel was taken into the communities and given at the 
Dream Center. Lives came to Jesus and discipleship is progress-
ing. We were blessed with “Outside the Camp” many times this 
past year. A wonderful team from ND that give the message of 
hope and gave great concert’s for Christ. They joined us at Christ-
mas! 
 
So much is happening! So much to say, my, the ministry is 
blessed. In January we will have a prayer meeting for what comes 
next this spring/summer. We invite all of you to visit our website 
and fill out the form for volunteer teams and mail it in if you are 
interested in the 2012 season. The sooner the better as June and 
July are filling up!   Happy New Year, love ya. Enjoy the pictures! 
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See you next year!!!! 


